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1.  Called to Order/Pledge of Allegiance – This meeting was recorded. 
Michael Mayotte called the meeting to order at 6:30pm and stated that this meeting is being recorded.  In attendance were Jon Currey, Ann Gaudreau, Joan Gardecki and Jana Deschenes.  Also present were Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator, Richard Carmignani, Jr. Treasurer/Collector and Michelle Jervis, Clerk.  
Mr. Mayotte regretfully informed members that Kelly Laskowski resigned from the Committee.  We will be sending a thank you letter for her years of service. 

Mr. Mayotte welcomed our new member, Jana Deschenes.  Jana stated that she is a lifelong resident of the town and she would like to give back to the community.  All thanked her for her new role. 

 2. Public Business:
 Mr. Mayotte stated that the town voters passed the overrides for the school, library and public safety totaling $1,755,323.  About 70% of our tax revenue is funded for the schools (DCRSD and Bay Path).  Mr. Ruda stated that he works with the accountant to make revenue projections in the spring, as early as January.  One thing he noticed is the excise tax increase.  It is usually $1.4 or $1.5 and this year it is $1.7 but not really sure why there is an increase.  It could be that vehicles that have been on backorder due to COVID, are now available.  The building department projection is high since they were under the impression that the mill permits for Stevens would be done.  The interest rates are high, but they are starting to decrease so that is good news.  Municipal Lien Certificates have decreased.  Mr. Carmignani stated that this might be due to a shortage of new properties for sale and fewer refinancing due to the higher rates.  Mr. Ruda stated that our revenues took on a conservation approach and are level funded.   

Other revenue will be the solar array on the town landfill.  MassDEP has approved it and they have started the project.  Cannabis Excise Tax revenues are $88,966.67, which is good news.  An article will be drafted for the town meeting in October to rescind Contingent A budget and we need to approve and rescind.  Attorney Randazzo will be drafting a motion for the FAA which will be for a new budget.  The override must go into the budgets.  This is a lot easier and less time-consuming than making transfers to amend all of the accounts on town floor.  We will try not to use the Stabilization Fund and the budget must be passed by a 2/3 vote.  Mr. Ruda stated that he is not sure about the certification of the free cash number at this time.  If we do not get the funds by the town meeting will need to take from Stabilization and we will have to amend on the floor the source of funding.  On the town warrant there are some unpaid bills from the prior fiscal year and the highway department will have COLA line item for increases.  There will have to be a funding source.  Mr. Mayotte asked all members if anyone had questions as we reviewed the revenues.   No further questions. 
Budget FY24 – Members reviewed the budget per line item with the budget consisting of the Contingent A amended July 25, 2023, town meeting and the new proposed budget for October 16, 2023 town meeting.  Members asked Jeff Murray, Highway Superintendent, to review his budget since he was present at the meeting.  He is asking for an assistant building and grounds laborer that can be used for seasonal help to mow the cemeteries etc.  The foreman’s position was eliminated and we now need a mechanic and two truck drivers (mechanic was laid off and took another position as well as two highway personnel leaving due to one being out on injury -worker’s compensation and the other transferring over to another department).  Stormwater and dams need to be funded since it is mandatory to have them inspected by licensed engineers.  Stormwater was once funded under municipal expenses and Mr. Ruda stated that it would be best under the highway budget.  Money for road maintenance (potholes, drainage etc.) has been requested.  Mr. Murray is concerned if we have an icy, snowy winter but with third party contractors and employees with a CDL license he feels it will be manageable.  
Administration budget – The building mechanical/inspection line item was discussed.  The town hall has an HVAC system that needs to be switched on every fall and spring.  They need to switch to heat for the winter and a/c for the summer.  That is a big cost, but we do have a maintenance agreement with the vendor which is helpful when other issues arise.   
The ACO will be a police officer, who will be trained through grant funds, and using an existing police vehicle.  This will be a stipend position.  

FAA reserve was budgeted for $20,000.  Mr. Mayotte suggested increasing this amount. These funds are usually used for emergency situations.   It will be suggested to the accountant.  As far as the Assistant Accountant budget, Deb Thibaudeau will be retiring in the fiscal year and would like to take on the role of assistant to help with the transition.  The salary for the new town accountant will be in the $85,000 to $95,000 range.  Part of the increases in Information Technology is cyber security.  We dropped this when we cut the budget and need to reinstate it.  Also, the help desk has been budgeted for $12,000, which has been consistent for the past few years.  This service is from a third-party vendor who helps with any technical issues we have to manage.  The Board of Assessors will be hiring a new clerk.  Our former clerk, who was laid off, took a position in another town.  The education for the assessor’s office has been proposed in the amount of $2,500; vision cloud will be turned back on in the amount of $7,688 and included in the assessor’s budget it the cyclical inspection and personal property, which were always warrant articles.  The Town Treasurer’s budget included an assistant town treasurer, which has been vacant for a while and fully funded the collector clerk. 
After reviewing the budget there was a discrepancy on a number due to a  scrivener error.  The Committee will be meeting on Thursday, 9/21/23 to review so that the budget is correct, and everyone agrees.  Mr. Mayotte asked if anyone had any further questions about the budget.  No questions.   

4.  Adjournment:
Jon Currey motioned to adjourn at 8:35pm.  Joan Gardecki seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Jervis
Clerk
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